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The concert features the Sunrise Mass by Ola Gjeilo. Gjeilo 
approaches the thirty-two minute Mass for chorus and string 
orchestra from a spiritual perspective wanting to share 
universal and humanistic experiences in the realm of his music. 
The text comes from the Ordinary of the Mass: Kyrie - The 
Spheres, Gloria - Sunrise, Credo -The City, Sanctus & Agnus 
Dei - Identity & The Ground.  While Gjeilo set the meaning of 
the Latin text respectfully and observes the traditions that 
masses are expected to exhibit, his overall vision for the piece 
lies within the titles of the work, only loosely related to the 
meaning of the Latin.  In so doing, he reveals a structure 
outside of the text; a metaphysical journey from the heavens to 
Earth.  
 
Ola Gjeilo was born on May 5th 1978, to Inge and Anne-May 
Gjeilo, and grew up in Skui, Norway. Gjeilo studied classical 
composition with Wolfgang Plagge. In his undergraduate 
career, Gjeilo studied at the Norwegian Academy of Music 
(1999-2001), transferred to the Juilliard School (2001), and 
studied at the Royal College of Music, London (2002-2004) to 
receive a bachelor's degree in composition. He continued his 
education at Juilliard (2004-2006) where he received his 
master's degree in 2006, also in composition. He currently 
resides in Manhattan, working as a freelance composer.  
 
The Choir of the University of Luxembourg, the Chamber Choir 
Pro musica of the University of Vilnius and the New Ideas 
Chamber Orchestra will be directed by Rasa Gelgotiene, 
Music Director of the University of Vilnius assisted by Philippe 
Partridge, Vocal Coach of the University of Luxembourg. 
 
The New Ideas Chamber Orchestra (NICO) was founded in 
2006 by composer and conductor Gediminas Gelgotas. The 
artists of NICO are young, professional and adventurous 
musicians, winners of many international competitions: Augusta 
Jusionyte (violin), Dalia Simaška (violin, viola), Julija Ivanova 
(violin), Justas Kulikauskas (cello), David Dumčius (cello), Auris 
Galvelis (double bass). Artistic director Gediminas Gelgotas. 
 
NICO performs progressive classical music by heart and 
integrates top - level string instruments mastery with 
minimalistic visual stage effects into their live performances.  

 

         
 

 
 

 
 


